City of Spring Hill Transportation Advisory Committee City Hall Courtroom
Regular Meeting Minutes Monday April 16, 2018 @ 5:30pm

MINUTES
Chairperson Whittenburg called the meeting to order @ 5:30pm.
All members were present. Also present were Mayor Graham, Phillip Stuckert, Victor Lay, Chuck
Downham.
Motion to approve March minutes was made by Terry Love and seconded by Chairman Whittenburg
Minutes were approved 7-0.

The meeting began with a 40 minute presentation by Peter Westerholm on the Metro Nashville Transit
Plan with a brief Q&A that followed.

Agenda item 2- Hwy 31 widening update: Victor Lay informed the committee that the plan to widen
Hwy31 was NOT on the TDOT 3 year plan.

Agenda item 3- Traffic signal at Port Royal and Buckner Lane:

Mr. Lay informed the TAC that the timing loop added 2additional seconds to the spacing for the NB left
turn timing. New striping and signage was added to help inform the public of a new traffic pattern for
the light.

Agenda item 4- CIP road ranking for FY 2018/19 Budget:
The TAC will work on a resolution to present to the BOMA at their May meeting.

Agenda item 5- Traffic volumes due to TDOT construction on Critz Lane:
The committee asked Mr. Lay to check with TDOT to see what the current status was of the completion
of the west end of Critz Lane (intersecting with Hwy31)

Agenda item 6- Planning Commission/BOMA transportation related updates/discussion:

A discussion regarding a rezone request before the BOMA and a need for a possible traffic signal on
Buckner Lane if approved was had, and two other Site plans before the PC were also discussed when th
no formal recommendation from the TAC regarding traffic impacts to the affected areas.

Agenda item 7- Discussion on transit projects and opportunities:
Terry Love suggested that TAC look at opportunities to “go to the people” instead of having the people
“come to us” to discuss alternate transportation opportunities.

Agenda item 8- Striping /Turn lanes/ Signage Improvements: Doug Holtz suggested revisiting the idea of
“No turn on red” signs at certain intersections along Hwy 31 during certain times of the day to assist
with traffic flow. Victor Lay informed the committee that signs are being looked into to test at the
Buckner/Main Street intersection.

There were no citizen comments
A motiopn-to-adjoupn-was made by Mr. Holtz and seconded by

Chad Wittenburg, Chairpefson
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